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Anusandhan Bhawan, 2, Rafi Marg, New Delhi-110001

@r./No.: 5-1(17)/2008-PD fesATe/Dated: 29.03.2016
O¥e& / From:
TR AT (FH)

Joint Secretary (Admn.)

QarH/ To:

The Directors / Heads of all
National Labs./Instts. of CSIR
Hgrs./Complex/Centres/Units

HBIEI/Sir | AglgAaT/Madam,

S 9Rd WHER & Afaf@a iy o3 &7 Hghr S, Anfedd AR
W%ﬁmaﬁﬁamwﬁ@r@w%l

| am directed to forward herewith following DO Letter for information, guidance
and compliance.

wH . AT 9T . / fawa/
Sl. No. DO Letter No. ~ Subject
1 DO No. 1/18/2015-P&PW(E) dated | Implementation of Jeevan Pramaan. - reg.
28.08.2015 from Secretary, DoP&PW, |
Govt. of India. J

$7981aY ours faithfully,

S (LEY

(fa=ie; AR /Vinod Kumar)
FaY g (Afd wH@ ) / US(PD)

HIA/Encl. - TA9RY/As above
gfafaf@/Copy to:
1) Head, IT Division with the request to make this DO Letter on the website & Policy

Repository.
2) wrared gfa/Office copy
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GOVERNMENT OF INDIA

LOK NAYAK BHAWAN, KHAN MARKET
NEW DELHI-112003

D.0. No.1/18/2015-P&PW(E) 28 August, 2015

Dear Secretary

As you are aware, the Hon'ble Prime Minister has directed that for the successful
implementation of Jeevan Pramaan - an Aadhaar based life certification system, the exercise of
seeding of Aadhaar numbers in the pension accounts of all pensioners and their linking with the
correct PPO numbers should be ‘completed in a time bound manner by the 3" week of
September, 2013,

2 This department had  earlier requested  all - Ministries/Departments,  vide O.M.
No.1/19/2014-P&PW(E). dated16th March, 2015 (copy enclosed) to Jaunch special drives for
Aadhaar enrolment. It was also requested thal efforts be made to seed service books and
employee databases with Aadhaar numbers so that this information could be transferred to the
Pension Payment Order (PPO) at the time of retirement or death during service.

3. One of the reasons for very low indication of Audhaar in PPOs could be that some
Heuds of Offices are still using old Form 5 which had no provision for Aadhaar number.

4, I would therefore. request vou to instruct all Heads ol Offices in vour
Ministry/Department, including subordinate/attached offices and statutory organisations, (o
ensure that all Pension papers are processed in revised Pension Forms (available on the
department’s website http://www.persmin.nic.in) and that for retiring employees who do have
Aadhaar numbers, the same may be reflected in the PPO. However, it is to be noted that
processing of pension papers should not be held up for want of Aadhaar number and this can be
separately intimated to the PAQO after the papers have been sent to him.,

"

With regards.
A odbs sincerely.,
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lo:
Segretaries of all Ministries/Departments
AVGHT T Please Visit our wepsite htip//paersmin govin/Fension.asp
IHFORTANTION Phone : +81 11 2462 5540, Fax : +91 11 2463 2463
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